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Guest Parking Regulations
Still Being Ignored.

The Board is still concerned that residents are using
Guest Parking slots. These spaces are for temporary
guests only. We do thank those who have been con-
tacted and have complied with our request regarding
parking. This keepgneighbors happy and makes the
Board’s job easier. If you have a long term guest,
please make room for them in your garage or ask
them to park outside of the gate. If your temporary
guests’ cars leak oil, clean up is your responsibility.

Mr. Chaffers reported that one homeowner’s associa-
tion in San Jose was fined $2500 by the Environmen-
tal Protection Agency because a resident disposed of
3 quarts of oil in the storm drain. This is an extreme
case but oil on the asphalt is also considered hazard-
ous.

Welcome to Katie Joe

Congratulations to Greg and Libby McMenamin on
the birth of their new beautiful daughter, Katie Joe.
She arrived seven weeks early and is doing just fine.

Fountain Off Temporarily

Because of the low water level in the lake, the foun-
tain has been temporarily shut down. Leaving it on
causes more loss of water due to evaporation. Hope-
fully we will have a good rainy season this year and
the water level in our lake will return to normal.
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Rain Gutters

In general we are very pleased with the rain gutters
installed this spring. We have not had any heavy
rains since then so they have not been put to a com-
plete test. If you should note any problems as the
year progresses, call Virginia Capra. The gutter com-
pany will correct any problems.

Message from the Board President

The Annual Homeowner’'s Meeting is scheduled for
November 6 at 7 p.m. at St. Mary’s Episcopal Church
located on Central and 12th in Pacific Grove. All
homeowners are urged to attend.

Elections take place at this meeting and volunteers
are needed to serve on the Board. There are three
vacancies to be filled. Leaving the Board this No-
vember are Joy Hallas, Greg McMenamin and Art
Miller. Board members are elected to a two year
term. If you are interested please call me.

Virgina Capra, President
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